TOWN OF ASHBURNHAM
JOINT SELECT BOARD/ADVISORY MEETING MINUTES
3/8/2022


Meeting Called to Order at 6:32 PM by Bill Johnson

Present:  Bill Johnson, Leo Janssens, Rosemarie Eldridge Meissner, Brian Doheny, Ron Putnam (Remote); Mike Smith; Gail Dumont; Jamie; Piedrafite; Nancy Fisher; Martin Steucek

No Public Comment.

Doheny begins presentation of the FY23 Town Budget

Community Events & Playground Committee
Doheny updates the Advisory Board the Parks and Recreation Committee requested a name change to Community Events and Playground Committee to better describe the interests of the committee and hopefully attract new members.

Budget Discussion Highlights

· Select Board: increase of $10K for Community Development. Johnson mentioned the Street Fair Committee would be funded partially from this funding depending on the committee’s success in obtaining sponsorships.  Town Counsel clarified the group can fundraise. Meissner, Dumont, and Smith inquired re: relationship and joint project funding with Community Events and Playground Committee.  Doheny added the funds would be used for grant matches and project completion.
· Community Events & Playground Committee: Increase of $8K to expand community and playground programming. Playground maintenance and repair expenditures will be approved by Doheny and made by DPW or contracted services.
· Doheny explained the new Planner/Conservation Agent job would be funded using ARPA money through 12/2024 as well as budgeted conservation agent funds allocated under the Conservation Agent. He added the position was posted last week and we have received three resumes to date.
· Doheny increased the Tax Title budget in anticipation of a possible increase in tax takings due to non-payment of taxes. Getting property back on the tax roles as soon as possible is the main objective.  An auction of town-owned parcels is targeted to take place in May 2022.
· The Town Clerk budget was increased to cover the cost of this year’s state election.
· Improvement of Town website services will increase the IT budget.
· Renegotiated Police, Fire and DPW union wage increases have caused these department budgets to increase among other things. The Fire Dept. budget continues to be impacted by contractual overtime pay and 24-hour shifts along with the increase OT costs needed to cover training for new hires. Doheny also discussed impact of new state training requirements for part-time police which could negatively impact the town. 
· Still awaiting the Monty Tech numbers. Doheny placeholder estimate of 5% increase.
· AWRSD budget is essentially level funded for this year. Johnson discussed continued negotiation of this budget line. Doheny expressed his hope AWRSD “saves” a portion of the $1M+ in state aid they received to keep the Town level funded next year. In comparison the Town only received $14K in state aid.
· Doheny is concerned about rising fuel particularly in the DPW budget.  They are heavy fuel users. He plans to roll some free cash forward into next year to cover a possible shortfall.
· Employee benefits are estimated to increase by 9.7% primarily due to retirement and health insurance.
· Library building maintenance and repairs were moved into the Town Hall budget allowing the library to increase staff expenditures while fulfilling state certification requirement of 19% of Library budget allocated for book purchases.
· $75K was added to Capital Planning to increase anticipated road repair and maintenance budget.
· Proposed budget increase is 2.96%.  Dumont requested clarification. Doheny explained new growth and excess levy capacity as it relates to proposition 2 1/2. There will be a slide in the Town presentation addressing this topic. 


Motion by Bill Johnson to adjourn at 8:00 PM
Second by Rosemarie Eldridge Meissner
The motion passes unanimously.

Minutes Submitted by Rosemarie Eldridge Meissner.
